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The Water and Science Administration has received the applications listed below. A preliminary review has 
indicated that the listed projects may be subject to the opportunity for a public hearing once the application is 
substantially complete. Projects may be significantly altered during the review process. The applications and 
related information are available for inspection and copying. You may also request written notice of any 
hearing opportunity by having your name placed on the interested persons list for each project in which you 
are interested. To inspect the file or to have your name placed on the interested persons list, contact the 
assigned division at the telephone number indicated below no later than Saturday, November 30, 2024. 
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County: Baltimore City 

BC2024S002/01: Maryland Port Administration has applied to appropriate and use an annual average of 
3,400,000 gallons of surface water per day (gpd) and a daily maximum use of 4,500,000 gallons. The water 
will be withdrawn from the Patapsco River and added to dredged material to create a slurry for offloading the 
materials to the south cell of Hawkins Point Dredge Material Containment Site.  The project is located at 
5501 Quarantine Road, Baltimore, Maryland. 

County: Caroline 

CO2024G008/01: Matthew and Hannah Cawley have applied to appropriate and use an annual average of 
53,000 gallons of groundwater per day (gpd) and a maximum monthly use of 319,000 gpd from four wells in 
the Columbia aquifer for crop irrigation. The project is located on the west side of Seippes Road, 0.2-miles 
south of its intersection with Ischer Road, Federalsburg, Caroline County, Maryland. 

County: Dorchester 

DO2024G002/01: Landon Wolf has applied to appropriate and use an annual average of 112,000 gallons of 
groundwater per day (gpd) and an average of 680,000 gpd during the month of maximum use for crop 
irrigation. Water will be withdrawn from three wells in the Columbia aquifer. The project is located at 6631 
Palmer Mill Road, Hurlock, Dorchester County, Maryland. 

County: Frederick 

FR2023G001/02: Quantum Maryland, LLC has applied to increase an existing appropriation from an annual 
average of 10,000 gallons of water per day (gpd) and an average of 58,000 gpd in the month of maximum 
use to 25,000 gpd and 100,000 gpd, respectively. The water will be withdrawn from a pond, trenches, and 
other excavations, all in the Frederick Limestone to lower the groundwater table to facilitate the construction 
of stormwater management facilities, pump stations, and installation of utility lines for onsite wastewater 
removal, potable water supply, and stormwater management mains. The project is located at the former 
Alcoa Aluminum Works, between New Design Road, Mountville Road, Manor Woods Road, and Ballenger 
Creek Pike, Adamstown, Frederick County, Maryland. 

County: Queen Annes 

QA1994G007/04: Queen Anne's County Sanitary District has applied to increase an existing appropriation 
from an annual average of 100,000 gallons of groundwater per day (gpd) and an average of 210,000 gpd in 
the month of maximum use to 188,000 gpd and 282,000 gpd, respectively, for the Town of Grasonville 
municipal water supply. Water will be withdrawn from two existing wells in the Upper Patapsco aquifer. The 
project is located at the Grasonville Elementary School, 5435 Main Street, Grasonville, Queen Annes 
County, Maryland. 

 

 


